
From: Karen and Ted Yellman <karenandtedyellman@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 16, 2020 7:27 AM 
To: Heidi Dean <technogeekswife@yahoo.com> 
Cc: Heilman, Mark <MHeilman@bellevuewa.gov>; Shiosaki, Michael <MShiosaki@bellevuewa.gov>; 
Cummins, Mac <MCummins@bellevuewa.gov>; Council <Council@bellevuewa.gov>; parkboard 
<parkboard@bellevuewa.gov>; [other cc’s deleted for privacy] 
Subject: Re: Newcastle & Renton neighborhoods included in naming process for Newport Hills park 
 
[EXTERNAL EMAIL Notice!] Outside communication is important to us. Be cautious of phishing attempts. Do not 
click or open suspicious links or attachments. 
 

I agree with this message. [referring to email from Ms. 
Dean]  The dog owners - many of whom do not live in Bellevue - 
have been very forceful about taking "ownership" of 
 the property in question.  I think it is only fair that people in 
Newport Hills (and Bellevue) be the only voters on the design 
and naming of the park.  
Karen Yellman 
11614 SE 49th Street 
Bellevue, WA 98006 
425-746-2978 
 
 
From: VanderHyden, Scott  
Sent: Tuesday, September 22, 2020 2:52 PM 
To: karenandtedyellman@gmail.com 
Subject: FW: New neighborhood park in Newport Hills/SE 60th Street 
 
Dear Ms. Yellman, 
 
Thank you for your comments and interest toward making the new neighborhood park in 
Newport Hills/60th Street the very best it can be. We appreciate hearing from Bellevue 
Newport Hills residents. Our goal is to provide a fair, inclusive and transparent planning process 
and so appreciate hearing your concerns and preferences towards improvements. The park 
name will not be based on a vote, rather Parks staff, the Park & Community Services Board and 
City Council will use community naming suggestions as one of many factors when they 
undertake park naming deliberations. Based on the City’s Naming Policy, the Parks & 
Community Services Board will make a recommendation on a preferred park name to the City 
Council, who will ultimately adopt a name for the new park.  The City’s web site for the Parks & 
Community Board and City Council will be updated when meeting dates have been determined. 
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Again, thank you for your interest and involvement in the planning process.  
 
Scott Vander Hyden, Project Manager  
City of Bellevue Parks & Community Services 
425-452-4169 
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